Attachment No. 3 to the Invitation

ENVIRONMENTAL GUIDELINES FOR
CONTRACTORS

DEAR SUPPLIERS!

We would like to inform you that our company has an Environmental Management System

compliant with ISO 14001 in place, according to which several principles must be observed:

1.

Any vehicles entering the plant should be clean and in good technical condition (no

leaks).

The vehicles’ engines may not be started if not specifically needed (when parked) in

the plant and its vicinity.

No dangerous or toxic materials to the environment (poisons, waste, oils) may be
brought the plant without the consent of authorized employees.

No transportation means may be cleaned or washed outside the designated places in
the plant.

Any materials required for work that are brought to the plant or any waste generated
during such works must be collected according to the Waste Management Instructions.

While performing any repair works, the contractor is required to secure the adjacent
area from contamination with any waste and its dissemination with wind. After
completion of any works, the adjacent area must be cleaned and any waste generated
during such works must be collected and disposed of by the contractor, according to
the existing regulations.

No liquids and in particular no dangerous or oil derivative liquids (cooling agents, oils,
fuels, solvents, etc.) may be dumped into soil and the sewage collection system.

In case of a failure resulting in the leak of any dangerous substances, the nearby wells
and drains must be secured and the first encountered employee must be informed.

All carriers must use vehicles equipped with ADR emergency kits (if applicable).
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